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The Oil Can is the official 
publication of the Suwannee 
River Region Antique Auto-
mobile Club of America. The 
purpose of this journal is to 
keep our members and 
friends informed of local, 
regional and national activi-

ties and functions as well as our meetings and 
other important dates.  
 
The content, views and opinions of the articles 
in The Oil Can are those of the named author 
and may not necessarily conform with those of 
the Editor, the Board of Directors of both the 
AACA National and the Suwannee River Re-
gion or our members. All clip art comes from 
sources that grant permission for their use. 
 
Other AACA newsletter editors may use arti-
cles from The Oil Can by giving credit for the 
article to the Editor of The Oil Can and the 
Suwannee River Region AACA.  
 
Unless otherwise noted, photos are submitted 
by the Editor. 
 
 

Suwannee River Region AACA 
P O Box 7095 

Lake City, FL 32055 
 

 Suwannee River Region AACA 2022 Officers  
 
 President:    Shirley McManus       
 Vice President:   Kelly Jordan       
 Secretary:    Alex Fardales   
 Treasurers:    Barbara Richards &     
     Roy Spurling 
 Board of Directors          
 One year:    Michelle Huntsman   
                     Ralph Towner        
 Two year:    Bob Hoffman         
                     Leo Hart      
 Sunshine & phone:   Marie Towner     
 Webmaster:    Michelle Huntsman  
 Newsletter Editor:   Don Downs 
 Website address:   ww.srr.aaca.com   
 All SRRAACA Email:    srraaca@comcast.net                                                                     
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The Preservation of Old Cars  
 
The Suwannee River Region of the Antique 
Automobile Club of America, is a family 
friendly organization, located in North Flor-
ida. We love old cars, good food and enjoy 
above average comradery with each other. 
Our members are involved in local, state 
and national events.   
 
Our meetings are held on the first Thurs-
day of each month currently at The Well-
born Community Association and starts at 
7:00PM. Door opens at 6:30PM.  We cover 
necessary business, but the meetings are 
always light, interesting and involve all 
members and guests. 
 
If you have an interest in old cars, please 
consider joining us. You do not have to 
own an antique car to join our region or 
AACA.  
 
For more information, contact: Shirley 
McManus, President at 386.365.9643, or 
Don Downs, Editor at 904.483.0367 

In This Month’s 
OIL CAN 
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• Advertising - 15, 16, & 17 
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NEW MEMBER ARRIVALS 

Jamee Dye 

Please remember to play up and pro-
mote our GREAT CLUB to your friends 
that may share our interests and enjoy 

what we do! 

 

 
NEED A  PERFECT GIFT IDEA ? 

 

I can't think of a better gift to give someone who 
loves this hobby than an AACA membership. Do 
you have friends and family who aren't current 
members and enjoy antique cars as much as you 
do? With the benefits of Antique Automobile mag-
azine and the Library & Research Center alone, 
how can you go wrong?!  
       

    An AACA membership is a unique   
           gift that gives all year long! 

          Call us today at 717-534-1910! 
 

Reprinted with permission from the online  

THOUGHT 

FOR THE 

MONTH 
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SRRAACAites,    

 
 
 

 The Holiday Season is upon us.  As I am writing this, I 

have just pulled the turkey for our party out to thaw!  I 
have a huge 29 pound turkey and a 2 foot long boneless 
pork loin to fix for you all on Tuesday.  I will also make 2 
gravies (one turkey and one pork) all home made from 
the juices created during cooking.  Oh… and stuffing.  
Damn… now I am hungry just thinking about it.  And as 
you may recall… I contracted some REAL MASHED PO-
TATOES as a prerequisite to my willingness to cook!  
YUM! 

I can’t be certain, but I’d imagine that I will be a Master 
Editor award winner for 2022.  I think the quality of these 
newsletters has held…  Anyway, if I do I will look forward 
to going to the AACA National Convention on February 
6th.  It was in Gettysburg last 
year and Williamsburg the year 
before.  It will be in Williamsburg 
again this February.  Oddly, it 
has ALWAYS been in Philadel-
phia up until that.  COVID made 
Philly too much of an issue and 
since then they seem to like get-
ting around a bit.  Who knows? 

I am going to toss this out again.  
If anyone would like the honor of 
doing the Oil Can, just let me 
know.  I’d offer any help I could 
and then YOU could possibly do a great job and win 
awards.  I won the best of the best last year and I can 
never win it again… BUT YOU COULD! 

Here is to wishing us all a happy and healthy 2023 filled 
with fun “car things” to do! 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE FOR  DECEMBER 2022 
Edited by Don Downs 

 

 

A joyous season to you all. I have to admit the one thing I 

miss during December is snow, especially Christmas Eve.  
Every Christmas Eve when we lived in New Jersey we would 
go to our Churches Candlelight Service. So often as we left 
the church it would be snowing. It always made me think that it 
would be a fresh start to the New Year.  Not much chance of 
snow in Florida, however, you never know. I’ve seen a flurry or 
two since we have been here. 
 
December always brings some great events, one being the 
Live Oak Christmas on the Square show and Parade on De-

cember 3
rd

.  Also on the 3
rd

 is a 
Jeep Jamboree at the Historic 
Lebanon Station in Inglis, Flori-
da.  The Lake City Christmas 
Parade is December 10th too… 
 
There will be several Christmas 
Parties as well. December 6th is 
our SRRAACA party at Jimmy 
and Michelle Huntsman’s home.  

Always a great time with food so good 
and desserts galore. Make sure you 
meet at Tractor Supply at 5:30 to fol-
low us back to their hideaway if you 
are uncertain how to get there. It al-
ways makes me feel like we are going 
to a Resort. Their home is beautiful 

and will 
instantly 
put you 
in the Christmas mood.  We also 
have the Cannon Creek and 
Friends party at the American 
Legion. Last year we had about 
100 people there and I’m sure 
the crowd will be back this year. 
I get to be the DJ for that too. 

 
(continued on page 8) 

A Message 

from Our 

President 

Don Downs 

 Editor’s Notes  

Shirley McManus 
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Huntsman”s Fireplace 

YUM 

Cake! 

Jim Elliott awarding 
me Master Editor 

last year 
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NOVEMBER 2022 BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
            Edited by Don Downs 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

President Shirley called the Board meeting to order at 

8:45PM. 
 
Shirley presented an invoice from Ralph Towner to cover 
newsletter, calendar, flyers and recruiting material printing for 
the months of July through and including December for 
$246.00. Don made a motion to pay the invoice and Bob 
Hoffman seconded. The motion was approved. 
 
Shirley presented a bill of $85.29 for funds she had spent for 
flowers from the club for Earl Beauchamp’s funeral as well as 
a decoration for Larry Shanks’ Celebration of Life, totaling 
$32.08. There was also a receipt for $22.13 for two dozen 
doughnuts for one of our events. Ralph Towner made a mo-
tion to pay the full amount of these receipts, $139.75. The 
motion was seconded by Don Downs. The board approved 
the motion.  
 
Shirley then asked if we should plan a tour of the Tallahassee 
Auto Museum, perhaps in January. She said that a survey of 
members had picked Tallahassee as the top choice. The 
Board members agreed. A tentative date was set for January 
7

th
. We will meet early in the morning at Wellborn for the pan-

cake breakfast and then go to the museum from there. 
Shirley will email plans and more info will be in the upcoming 
newsletters and at our January 5

th
 meeting. 

 
With no more business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:55.    
 

________________________________________________ 

NOVEMBER 2022 GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
       Edited by Don Downs 
 

Our General November Meeting for the SRRAACA was 

called to order by President, Shirley McManus at 7:00PM. 
Following the opening pledge and prayer, we all enjoyed our 
member’s great cooking with a covered dish meal.   
 
President Shirley asked Ralph Towner to pass out a voting 
ballot to each member. As Ralph was passing them out, 
Shirley asked each of the candidates if they would accept 
their nomination. Shirley McManus- president; Kelly Jordan – 
vice president; board members, Norman Silver, Sherman 
Stanley. All accepted. Secretary, Alex Fardales, was absent 
due to personal matters, but had previously accepted either 
Secretary if elected or as a board member if not. Co-
treasurers, Roy Spurling and Barbara Richards will be serving 
their second year. Michelle Huntsman and Ralph Towner 
have served their two-year term and will be leaving the board. 
Shirley asked Ralph Towner and Bob Kopp to tally the votes.     
   
Roy Spurling gave the Treasurer’s report, which included the 
month’s expenses. It was received and approved by the gen-
eral membership.  
 
Shirley announced that Roy was accepting local dues after 
the meeting. She added that national dues should be paid by 
using the form which came with Antique Automobile maga-
zine or call National.   
 
Shirley spoke of the current health issues of members, as 
well as birthdays and anniversaries.  We wish our members a 
speedy recovery and extend a happy birthday and happy an-
niversary to all. Details in the Sunshine report. She added 
that Rhonda Stanley lost a sister recently.    

 
Shirley reviewed the many October events. Most had good 
turnouts. Read details of them in the November Oil Can.  

 
Don gave us The Oil Can report. He said the recent changes 
in “Publisher” continue to cause problems in certain situa-
tions.  He mentioned even though it was a shorter time be-
tween meetings, he was able to still publish a full edition; no 
three-pager in black/white. The December issue will be given 
out at our December 6

th
 Christmas party.   

 
Upcoming events: Saturday, November 5th, is the Cornbread 
& Chili Festival, at the Wellborn Community Center. Sherm 
will have a booth setup and Ralph & Sherm as well as other 
members will display a car. Ralph will man a club recruiting 
booth during the event. The event starts at 7:30AM.  
 
On November 12

th
, there will be a Sugar cane Festival in 

White Springs from 8 - 4PM. There will be a car display as 
part of the festival.  
November 05 – Mopar Show at Don Garlits Museum, south of 
Ocala 
November 11 Veterans parade in Lake City & also Live Oak. 
November 11 & 12

th
 – Mopar show in Ocala.   

November 12 – Veteran’s Festival in Mayo 
November 18 – 20 Swap Meet & Car Corral in Moultrie, GA.  
November 24 – 27

th
 – Turkey  Run at the Daytona Speedway.  

 
(continued on page 8) 

Marie Towner (for Alex) 
Secretary/Correspondent 
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Story & Pics by Alex Fardales—Edited by Don Downs 

 

The Miami International Auto Show is held every year 

at the Miami Beach Convention 
Center.   This year marks the 52nd 
annual event.  It is usually held 
between October and November 
to showcase the new model cars 
of the upcoming year. The South 
Florida Region of AACA hosts an 
area of the show called Memory 
Lane.  It displays some of the fin-
est show room condition classic 
and antique cars that you might 

ever see.  I have been involved with Memory Lane since 
1998.  The last time that I personally had a car in it was 
2011.  I had my beautiful 1965 Impala SS Convertible with 

a 396 lurking under the hood! 
 
This year I volunteered and held down the fort in Memory  
 

(continued on page 6) 
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MEMORY LANE 

The Huge Building Outside 

My Buddy Stephen Greenblat and His 
1966 427 Powered Vette at Memory 

Lane 
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(continued from page 5) 

 
 

Lane October 22nd and 23rd.  I was not actually sure I’d be 
able to attend after my x-wife had recently passed away 
and things were a bit uncertain at the time. 

 
The Miami show is all completely inside, so it is one of the 

few shows 
where weath-
er is no fac-
tor!  There 
are sections 
in the show 
(which runs 
10 days) that 
feature cur-
rent new 
cars, the 
classics and 
antiques, and 
then a sec-
tion dedicat-
ed to the fu-

ture of the automobile.  You can imagine the emphasis on 
electric cars this year in that section!  I wandered, but my 
favorite is, and always has been, Memory Lane.  If I recall, 
there were about 35 cars in Memory Lane this year. 
 
Having been from that area, I still have friends and ac-
quaintances that I get to see there.  Some of them had 
cars on display in Memory Lane.  What fun! 
Although the show goes for 10 days, I was only able to 
spend 2 days there this year.  It was, and always is worth 
every minute.  I can only suggest that other members of 
our club consider visiting next year. 
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Concept Car 

A Little T-Bird Fin Action  

My Friends... 

Working it… LOL 

(continued on page 18) 
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THE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

                             (continued from page 3) 

 

I also want to mention jumping ahead to January 7
th
.  We are 

headed to the Wellborn Breakfast and then jumping on 10 to 
The Tallahassee Auto Museum. Make sure that you sign up for 
that one, especially if you have not been before. The club will be 
paying for this.  
 
So… lots of good times ahead!  Let’s all look forward to a new 
year of great times and plenty of new members to join in all our 
fun. 
 
Enjoy this beautiful season and Bill and I want to wish everyone 

a very Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 

 
 

Shirley 

THE GENERAL MINUTES 

                             (continued from page 4) 

 
December 6

th
 – Our SRRAACA Car Club Christmas party will 

be held at Michelle & Jimmy Huntsman’s home. Start time is 
6:00PM. Members bring a covered dish. Last name beginning 
with A-L - Bring side dishes. M-Z – Bring a dessert. Turkey & 
pork roast will be provided, thanks to our club chef, Don 
Downs. Katrina Gibson volunteered to furnish the mashed 
potatoes. Also, bring a toy(s) for needy children in Wellborn. 
Ralph suggested meeting at Tractor Supply parking lot at 
5:30PM, to assist members on how to get there. Shirley 
agreed with the suggestion. There is also a fun filled voluntary 
gift exchange. Mark the gift tag for a man or woman. Suggest-
ed amount - $20.  
 
Vicki Shanks invited us to the Cannon Creek & Friends 
Christmas Party on Saturday, December 17

th
, starting at 

5:30PM. It is held at the American Legion on Hwy 41 in Lake 
City. There is a great dinner along with the chance to buy tick-
ets and place them in the containers of the baskets you want 
to bid on. There will be an upcoming email within a week from 
Vicki, how to get tickets and the amount for each ticket. 
Shirley McManus will be the DJ for the event.  
 
Ralph Towner gave an overview of his trip to the AACA Fall 
Nationals in Hershey as well as touring the new AACA Head-
quarters building. The full story is in the November Oil Can. 
 
Shirley then asked Ralph to read the election results. 
 
The voting for secretary between Marybeth & Alex was very 
close. Alex had the most votes and is our secretary for 2023. 
As an officer, he is automatically on the Board.  
New Board members for 2023 will be Norman Silver and 
Sherman Stanley.  
Roy Spurling and Barbara Richards will complete their two-
year term as treasurer in 2023. 
With no opposition, Kelly Jordan will continue as Vice-
president and Shirley McManus will continue as President for 
2023. Congrats and thank you to all our 2023 officers.  
 
Shirley thanked the members for their continued trust in her to 
lead our club. She stated this will be her seventh year as our 
president. She asked for suggestions on events for 2023. Don 
suggested tours.   
  
The 50/50 raffle was held, $34 going to the winner.  Congratu-
lations to Sonny Owens, who donated his winnings back to 
the club.   
  
With no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 
8:38PM. 
 

Marie 
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TECH/SAFETY  

Holiday Cheer... 
Story by Don Downs - Pics are file photos 
 

Every day drunk driving is a concern on our country’s 

highways, but the holidays are when it happens most fre-
quently. Recently, the New Year’s and Christmas holidays 
saw 285 fatalities due to drunk driving. All of these fatali-
ties might have been avoided. Every year, statistics say 
between 10,000 and 11,000 people die in alcohol related 
crashes. This represents about one-third of all collision 
deaths. The sorrow of these losses is felt all year long, 
but for many people, the holidays are when it hits the 
hardest.  

Also to consider are the other drivers.  Folks joke about 
New Year’s being when all the amateur drunk drivers 
come out .  There may be some actual concern there.  
More impaired drivers are on the road then compared 
with any other time of the year! 

A great thing to consider is this.  Don’t drink and drive… 
but also avoid driving during peak dangerous times like 
after midnight on New Year’s Eve! 

We all love you and enjoy the time we spend with our car 
hobby together… and your family loves you too.  Be 
smart… and be careful. 

 

 

 
 

Bob Hope with a nice 55 Chevy “a few years ago” ! The “new” 8-Track LOL 

WOW… too expensive 

https://www.nhtsa.gov/drunk-driving/drive-sober-or-get-pulled-over-1
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Cornbread Festival 
Story by Shirley—Edited by Don Downs - Pics by Shirley and Ralph 

 

After last year’s rainout we were sure looking forward to a sun-

ny dry day for the 2
nd

 Annual Wellborn Cornbread and Chili 
Cook-Off.  Last year all of our 
entertainment stage was under 
3 inches of water, and everyone 
had to be canceled at the last 
minute. I can honestly say I just 
didn’t know what to expect this 
year. We were hoping for the 
best and I went ahead and orga-
nized the entertainment. Our 
day started out with a very fine 
drizzle of rain and as the sun 
came up a rainbow appeared 
right over Wellborn. After the 
sun came out I just knew it was 
going to be a great day. 
 
We had a super line up planned 
and everyone did a great job. A 
little bit of everything for every-
one to enjoy. Our mix included 
Sweet Harmony a duo who sing 
the 50’s hits. Marty Munoz and 
his sax who played smooth Jazz 

and big band. Shirley Bethel was our little country firecracker. 

Frederick Perry was our Elvis Tribute Artist with Johnny Starling 
and myself backing him up. Our feature was the Rock Bluff 
Country Band from Branford, and they had everyone up danc-
ing. I was the emcee and did a few songs myself.   
 
There was so much to see and do. New this year was our Corn-
hole Tournament which started the day with 50 teams all com-
peting for that big money. Our Chili and Cornbread contestants  
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(continued on page 11) 

Somewhere… over 
the rainbow 

A real live SCARECROW 

Smooth JAZZ 

Country FIRECRACKER 
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Cornbread Festival 
(continued from page 10) 

 

 
 
also competing for cash prizes. Tons of food and arts & craft 
vendors galore lined the field.  Home Depot brought out their 
employees and did a workshop for the children with over 150 
kits. A petting zoo, pony rides, and bounce houses delighted all 
the children.  

 
 
 
SRRAACA had a membership booth which Ralph Towner 
manned. Sherm also had a booth where he donated an electric 
bike that he sold donation tickets for. Sherm brought his old 
truck decorated with a live scarecrow!   

 
It was a great day, and we went home tired… but it was a good 

tired. The Wellborn Community Center is trying to establish a 

food bank for the residents. This was a great starting fundraiser 

for the cause. They do such wonderful work. 
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Dynamic Duo With 50’s Hits ! 

Sunny Enough to Put The Top Down 

Nothin but a 
HOUND DOG 
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Sugar Cane Festival 
Comments by Don Downs - Pics by Shirley and Ralph 

 

The Sugar Cane Festival was held in White Springs 
and was sponsored by the Suwannee Hardware and 
Feed.  They are in a very historic section of town.  
There were venders with antiques, crafts, food, and 

other stuff lining several 
blocks down on both 
sides of Hamilton 
Street.  It was actually a 
larger and more attend-
ed festival than we an-
ticipated. 
 
From SRRAACA there 
were Shirley & Bill, Da-
vid Staples, Kelly, 
Ralph, and our newest 
member, Jamee Dye 
with here tiny, little 
(actually huge weighing 
15 lbs.) rabbit!  Jamee 
actually filled out her 
AACA paperwork at the 
event.  She has a few 
cars with her favorite 

being a 1965 Mustang. 
 
It was a very pleasant, sunny, and warm day for the 
festival.  There was a nice little selection of classic 
cars displayed including our member’s priceless clas-

sics. 
 
This was a nice 
event, and we 
would encourage 
more of our mem-
bers to attend next 
year! 
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Historic White Springs 

Jamee with 
her rabbit in 
tow next to 

her beautiful 
1965 Mus-

tang ! 

15 POUNDS ! 
Sugar Cane... 
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Sunshine Report   
     Written by Ralph Towner / Edited by Don Downs 

 

Shirley McManus reports her foot and leg pain is virtually 

gone after the successful injections. A good thing as she 
has so many obligations in life.  A new one is, she is on her 
way, as I write this, to Pennsylvania to assist her disabled 
brother wrap up his life there and will bring him back to 
Florida within two weeks. She is hoping to get him into the 
VA Domiciliary in Lake City. We are all wishing her a safe 
and successful journey.  
 
Many of you may not realize that Bill McManus will be cele-
brating his 93

rd
 birthday on Christmas day.  Remember to 

wish him a happy birthday. He told me that until he was old 
enough to know better, he thought all the festivities that 
time of year were to celebrate his special day.   
 
Ken Barton has recovered well from the fall I reported on 
last month. The therapy he underwent helped with the 
healing process. He brought his music equipment to 
Hardee’s for our Friday evening event on November 25

th 

but got rained out. He plans to help us with the entertain-
ment at our club Christmas party.  
 
Paul Albright is getting along well since he had a pacemak-
er installed. He also has obtained a hearing aid that has 
improved his hearing considerably. We are all glad for 
Paul, and hopeful for his continued good health.  
 
A reminder that our Christmas party is this Tuesday even-
ing, the 6th, at the Huntsman’s home near Wellborn. If you 
know how to get there, please arrive before 6PM. For 
those who live in the Lake City area and need help finding 
the location… meet at Tractor Supply,  at Hwy 90 and 
Brown Road. Be there by 5:20 pm to leave at 5:30. It is a 

The Oil Can Volume 8 Issue 12 

fun event with great food and activities. Please plan on attending 
– you will be glad that you did.     

It’s been a good year for our SRRAACA club. We have sadly lost 
a couple of members but have also gained several interesting 
new members with great backgrounds and nice collector cars. 
Our members have attended many events and helped with sever-
al charities during 2022. Here’s wishing you a Merry Christmas 
and a happy healthy 2023!  

Remember to let me know of anything you would like published in 
the Sunshine Report. 

Ralph 

 THE ROADMAP     
 Calendar of Events - Local  

 
*LOCAL  Dec 3  - Wellborn Pancake / Xmas on the Square / Jeep Jamboree
  Dec 6  - SRRAACA Christmas Party 
*SRRAACA Dec 9  - Hardee’s 5:30 - 7PM  
  Dec 10  - Lake City Parade 
  Dec16  - Hardee’s 5:30 - 7PM  
  Dec 17  - Cannon Creek & Friends Christmas Party  
  Dec 20  - Sal’s 5-7PM 
  Dec 23  - Hardee’s 5:30 - 7PM  
  Dec 25  - CHRISTMAS 
  Dec 30  - Hardee’s 5:30 - 7PM     

   

AACA National Events 
         
                             

  Jan 26-28  - AACA Winter Nationals  -  Miami, Florida 
  Feb 9-11  - AACA National Convention  -  Williamsburg, VA 
          Mar 18                - Indian River Region AACA 44th Annual Antique Auto Show 

 
  ~ Check your Antique Automobile magazine, go to www.aaca.org, or call 717-534-1910 for more info ~ 

 
              

        
Celebrations 

 
 

December Birthdays ! 
 

          Nina Howard                  Vicki Shanks 
     Bill McMannus                  Alex Fardales 
     David Staples                   Brenda Degler 
     Robert McIntyre 

                                          

  December Anniversaries ! 
 

        Cathy & Gary Donovan 
  Kimberlie & Robert McIntyre 
  Barbara & Gary Sparks 

Check your current Cruise News Maga-
zine for other future local events  

https://aaca.org/event/indian-river-region-aaca-44th-annual-antique-auto-show/
https://aaca.org/event/indian-river-region-aaca-44th-annual-antique-auto-show/
https://aaca.org/event/indian-river-region-aaca-44th-annual-antique-auto-show/
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10 % Off Repair 

386-243-8119 
2091 SW Main Blvd., Lake City, FL 32025 

Please support our advertisers 
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(continued from page 6) 

 

Another event that I try not to ever miss is the Turkey Run 
in Daytona.  It was held No-
vember 24 – 27th as it nor-
mally fits right in with the 
Thanksgiving theme and 
time of year!  I have made it 
a point to visit that almost 
every year.  This event al-
ways has me remember 
what my daughter always 
called it.  She called it 
“Daddy’s Disneyworld” and 
that about sums it up.  This 
year marks the 49th year for 
this event.   
 

There were over 5000 cars registered this year.  There are 
classic cars… hot rods… one-off creations… you name it 
for cars.  But there are also trucks and bigger stuff like fire 
engines to enjoy.  In another venue, they have machines 
of all types on display as well.  Vending machines, imple-
ments, tools, tractors… you name it. 
 
This year they tried something new.  They had a night car 

show that they named the Turkey Run Nites Car Show 
and Cruise-In.  For a first time event, I can attest to it be-
ing very crowded and busy… but great. 
 
The Turkey Run has been one of my “go to” events… and 
“YEP” … I will be there next year for the 50th anniversary 
for certain!  I might suggest that you all come on out as 
well ! 
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1941 Workhorse 

2-Tone Gorgeous Chevy 

New Fire Truck… NOT ! 
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